

REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISON
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
NOVEMBER 3, 2021
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on November 3, 2021, at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan.  There was 1 Landowner in attendance. Terry Lewis joined via Zoom Video Conferencing.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of October 6, 2021; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 2021
	The Board voted to close the District office for the Christmas holiday on December 20, 2021 and re-open on January 3, 2022.

ORANGE COUNTY MEETING UPDATE
	After meeting with Diana Almodovar, Public Works Director for Orange County she recommended the District compile a Master (Interlocal) Agreement between the District and Orange County that will identify the responsibilities of each party in reference to maintenance within the District and in accordance with Florida State Statue Chapter 298.  A rough draft will be presented to the Board for their review prior to forwarding to Orange County.

REQUEST FROM ORANGE COUNTY TO ADD LANGUAGE TO RDD PERMITS	
	After discussion, the Board agreed to add language to the District’s driveway permits reminding applicants that they may need to obtain a permit from Orange County Zoning Department prior to removing any debris.  

PIPELINES LEAKING INTO MALLARD LAKE
	Mrs. Mullins reported of two concrete pipelines that go into Mallard Lake that appear to be leaking.  These pipelines will have to be cleaned and videoed to see where the problem exist. 
	


                     There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m.      
